Birth Cards:
Queens

Queens are aware of their power and authority. They are second in command and are
very able to rule the kingdom, but in a different fashion than the King. Because Queens
are second in authority to the Kings and therefore very strong; in some cases stronger
than the King. Queens are more compassionate and helpful. They are wise from the
experience in previous lives. Consequently, in some areas, Queens excel. In terms of
love karma, Queens often have difficulty and this is frequently true with the Queen of
Diamonds and Queen of Clubs. They sometime have difficulty in marriage or other
personal relationships. Queens want to transcend themselves and help others. Queens
fulfill a motherly function and are excellent at helping and nurturing people. They give
food and security to assist people. Both male and female Queens are famous for loving
children, whether they have any themselves of not. Sometimes they hold on too much
to loved ones and do not let them go and develop. One of their biggest challenges is to
leave behind the need to nurture. Sometimes they feel like they have no purpose in life
which is one of their biggest challenges to overcome. Queens are helpful in significant
ways. They make excellent doctors, teachers and counselors. They are especially good
at rallying people for a good cause. They radiate love to all. Queens can be victims of
those who manipulate them if they have no children. In addition, if childless there can be
relationship problems. Numerologically, the Queen is number 12, which becomes
threes and produces the initial cards for the Queen. Diamonds and Clubs, in addition to
Threes¸ are in Mars. Unfortunately it is possible that insecurity and indecision in
personal relationships will be prompted by three-energy, particularly in regard to the
Queen of Clubs and Queen of Diamonds. All Queens have a creative urge stemming
from Threes. Queen of Spades and Queen of Hearts are not as likely to produce
tension because they have even-numbered Karma. Insecurity can result in associations
and decisions. As the most powerful female card, males and females both display
feminine qualities. Queens are romantic and fun loving, but this can produce
uncertainty. The Queen of Clubs is an organized businessperson who is smart,
temperamental and usually very active. The Queen of Hearts is akin to Aphrodite, the
famous goddess of love and pleasure. She is a man’s dream woman.

